TWINNING COMMITTEE FOR CORNWALL
Minutes of General Meeting

Sunday 4th September 2022 at 2.00pm at St Bart’s Church Hall, Church Lane
1. APOLOGIES
Mike Pascoe (Restormel), Steve Daniell (Restormel-Dittmarschen), Keith Shaw (Callington), Chris Martin (Torpoint), Janet Fincher (Torpoint),Julia Chambers (Helston), Phil Hanman (Helston), Jackie Foster (Bude-Stratton), Roy Sanders (Penryn), Alison Mandeville (Truro-Morlaix), Rachel Killick (Truro-Morlaix), Beatrice Kerno (Porthleven), Peter and Karen Crumpler (Penzance), Corinne Ashcroft (Saltash)
MEMBERS ATTENDING
Sue Lumley (Callington) [chair], Richard Lumley (Callington), Janet Rowlands (Newquay), Nick Warrick (Lostwithiel), Stephanie Yates (Saltash)
2. MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING

The minutes were proposed as a true record by Janet Rowlands (Newquay), and seconded by Stephanie Yates (Saltash). Accepted unanimously.
3. MATTERS ARISING

Purchase of TCC laptop
This had not yet been actioned but would go ahead. Sue asked for any suggestions of machines which would fit the bill.
Safeguarding Policy

The meeting between Mike Pascoe and Richard Lumley had not yet taken place, but it was hoped that a draft document would be in place to be presented at the AGM
4. CORRESPONDENCE
Other correspondence simply consisted of regular internal emails. 
5. CHAIRMAN’S REPORT

Sue reported that it had been a strange time, getting back into our stride. The boules competition had been a welcome interlude and was much appreciated. Thanks to Beatrice for her excellent arrangements. Well done to everyone involved.
6. TREASURER’S REPORT
Keith was unable to be present but gave the following report:-
INCOME since last Meeting
Entered into new NatWest account from HSBC a/c + some affiliation 

£3721.53

Affiliation 








    £40.00

BACS Affiliation 







    £40.00

Boules 








    £24.00

TOTAL Income 
£3825.53

EXPENDITURE since last Meeting
Public Liability Insurance 






  £955.60

Tea Expenses from April Meeting 





    £11.75

Bursary Payment 







  £214.90

TOTAL Expenditure 
£1182.25

Balance as of 1st August 2022 = £3825.53 - £1182.25 = £2643.28 credit

The bank statement to the end of August has not yet been received hence the above figures

are to the 1st August.

The account is still showing a healthy balance and that the holiday for associations who paid

the premium two years ago will continue until the next renewal in November 2022.
7. BRITTANY FERRIES UPDATE
Sue was hoping that there might be some illumination of the situation with Group Bookings. Lostwithiel reported that their trip to France in September had met with all sorts of problems with communications with Group Bookings. Also, discounts seemed hard to come by as the boats had been fully booked with “normal” passengers. Group booking prices seem to be more expensive than booking as an individual/family – but T&Cs were not the same with regard to cancellations etc. 
It was difficult to make direct contact or to organise a return phone call.

Things, allegedly, will improve next year. We will attempt to follow up and provide information as it appears. Watch this space!
8. AGM 2022
Sue reported that Beatrice had organised the AGM to take place once again at the Penventon. We have been offered the same format for the day and have offered the two-course Christmas menu (choice of 3 mains - Roasted sliced Turkey with trimmings, Cranberry & Apricot Nut Roast or Oven Roasted Pollack - and 3 desserts - Xmas Pudding, Dark Chocolate Mousse and Mince Pie Bakewell Tart) 
Janet Rowlands (Newquay) & Stephanie Yates (Saltash) proposed that the suggested menu be accepted. Accepted unanimously. 
Nick proposed that, as usual, the meal and after dinner coffees should be subsidised by TCC for all participants who should pay £18 per person. Seconded by Stephanie Yates (Saltash). Agreed unanimously.
Any leads for contacts with potential speakers would be appreciated.
9. AOB
a. Stephanie Yates (Saltash) asked if anyone present had ideas for funding a boules piste. Various suggestions were made.
b. Nick Warrick (Lostwithiel) suggested that the number of meetings per year might be reduced to the AGM and one other. This led to further discussion as to how the TCC might be made a little “more modern” and more appealing to a wider audience. Also, the question as to the viability of the biennial lottery was raised. Sue thought these would be good discussion topics for the AGM.
10. 
DoNM:

The next meeting would be the AGM. (See Item 8)
20th November

AGM 

Penventon Hotel

10.00am
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